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Reference 

No.: CR-10-2015  

Draft No.: 1  

Committee: 
PUBLIC SAFETY  AND  FISCAL MANAGEMENT 

Date: 
04-02-2015  

Action: 
FAVORABLE   

  

REPORT:  Committee Vote:  Favorable, 3-0 (In favor: Council Members Patterson, Taveras, and 

Turner) 

 

CR-10-2015 is a Resolution which will continue the benefits given to Prince George’s County 

employees called to active duty along with their fellow service men and women as a result of the 

war on terrorism. 

Previously, the Council adopted CR-21-2013 which provide for the benefits and it expired on 

March 1, 2015.  As proposed the resolution provides the following benefits: 

a. Eligibility for a salary supplements equaling the difference between the employees’ base 

county rate of pay and his/her military rate of pay, without the employees having to 

exhaust his/her leave and compensatory leave balance. 

b. Eligibility for continuation of health care benefits once the employee enters a leave 

without pay status, with the County paying both the employer and employee portions of 

the premium during the employees’ active status.   

 The Office of Law finds the Resolution to be in proper form. 

The Office of Human Resources Management supports the Resolution. 

The Office of Audits and Investigations finds that the bill will have a fiscal impact on the County 

in the amount of $13,436.76.  

The Resolution only affects 5 County employees. 

 


